Place request on official agency letterhead.

March 21, 2018 (insert current date)

Mr. Mark Kehrli 
Director of the Office of Transportation Operations 
Federal Highway Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, S.E., HOTO-1 
Washington, DC 20590 

Email to: MUTCDofficialrequest@dot.gov (delete from letter)

Dear Mr. Kehrli,

The (insert City, County, State or DOT) kindly requests to implement Interim Approval 21 for the optional use of Rectangular Rapid-Flashing Beacons (RRFB) as pedestrian-actuated conspicuity enhancements for pedestrian and school crossing warning signs. (Insert description of where the RRFB will be used, such as a list of specific locations, highway segments, or types of situations, or a statement of the intent to use the device jurisdiction-wide)

[bookmark: _Hlk509926856]As per Section 1A.10 of the 2009 MUTCD, paragraph 18, the (insert City, County, State, or DOT) agrees to comply with the following items:

B. (insert City, County, State, or DOT) shall abide by the specific conditions for use of RRFBs as contained in the FHWA's interim approval document.

C. (insert City, County, State, or DOT) shall maintain and continually update a list of locations where the device has been installed.

D. (insert City, County, State, or DOT) shall:
[bookmark: _GoBack]	1. Restore the site(s) of the interim approval to a condition that complies with the provisions in this Manual within 3 months following the issuance of a final rule on this traffic control device.
	2. Terminate use of the RRFB installed under the interim approval at any time that it determines significant safety concerns are directly or indirectly attributable to the device or application. We acknowledge the FHWA's Office of Transportation Operations has the right to terminate the interim approval at any time if there is an indication of safety concerns.

Thank you for your consideration of our request for interim approval.

Best Regards,


Name
Title
Agency
Place request on official agency letterhead

